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Contact Board members via email: 
cameraclublh@gmail.com. 

The Camera Club is on Facebook.  Check us out! 

 

Cameraderie, Newsletter of 
The Camera Club of Laguna Woods,  

Laguna Woods, CA 92637 

Website:  www.lhcameraclub.com 

You can view this and older 
issues on the Clubôs website 
at http://
www.lhcameraclub.com/
Cameraderie.html  

Cameraderie Committee 
 

Editor:   Mary-Rose Hoang 
Team:   Carolyn Bray, Mike Bray, 
Joel Goldstein, Bette Harper, Eleanor 
Oyen, Patricia Patti, Elaine Randolph 
 

Any article, question, comment, suggestion 
please email us:  cameraclublh@gmail.com   
attn.: Cameraderie 

E-mail 

All photography is copyrighted 

unless otherwise noted. 

https://www.psa-photo.org/ 

On the cover: ñOptical Illusionò by member Lawrie 

Bau.  Meet Lawrie on page 7. 

 

Wed 

May 19 

Digital Critique 
Due Date 

Save The Date: 
Special Subject: 

Curves 

 

All photos due: 

Wednesday 

05/19/2021 by 

5:00 PM 
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Photo by MRH 

Well, what a year it has been!  It has been 

14 months since we were able to meet 

together as a Club, in person, face to face.  

But now, things seem to be moving forward 

towards relaxation of some restrictions.  You 

can make an appointment to use the 

facilities available in the Photo Lab in 

Clubhouse 4.   

Now is a good time to reflect on some of the 

changes that we have had to make in the 

past year and plan for how the Club should 

proceed in the future.  Critiques have 

changed to include written notes from the 

Judges, along with a recording of the Zoom 

session for later review by those who want to 

consider making the judgeôs suggested 

changes.  Do we want to keep any, or all, of 

these changes going forward?  Or do we 

want to revert completely to the way we did 

critiques in the past?  Shall we continue to 

offer on-line classes, switch to only in 

classroom classes, or should we offer some 

of each?  The Board will be discussing these 

issues going forward and we welcome your 

input.  Please send your thoughts and 

suggestions to the Club mailbox 

(cameraclublh@gmail.com) Attn: Rodney.   

Continuing to think about the future, we need 

to start looking for volunteers to keep 

everything flowing for next year.  Please let 

me or any Board member know if you would 

be willing to serve on the Board next year.  I 

will be naming a nominating committee and 

any volunteers or suggestions will be passed 

on to them.  We also need someone to step 

up and take over editing/publishing the 

Cameraderie.  Mary-Rose has done such an 

incredible job over the past few years (thank 

you very much Mary-Rose) but she needs a 

break and a change of pace.  If you have an 

interest in doing this kind of work or know 

someone who you think could do it well, 

please let me know ASAP. 

For my own part, I have enjoyed meeting the 

challenges of this unusual time as President 

but feel the need to step back into the 

shadows once more.  While I intend to 

remain involved with Club and the Board, I 

need to slow down some.  So, I invite 

anyone who is willing to step up and take on 

this challenge to send in your name. 

I hope to see some, if not all, of you in 

person very soon. 

Rodney 
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Flowers in Triptych 

Pat Wilkinson 

Special Subject: Altered Reality 

 From the January 2021 Digital Critique 

Smooth Landing 

Mike Bray 
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Beauty at White Sands 

Bette Harper 

Pre-Dawn Lake Reflections 

Rick Silverman 

Out of My Way, Ranthambore 

Louise Stewart 
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Monochrome 

Penguin Hatchery 

Lawrie Bau 

A Bit of Green 

Pat Wilkinson 

Tasty 

Pat Wilkinson 
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Looking Up 

Bette Harper 

H  R 

Trusted Old Friend 

Larry Goodman 

Proud Plumage 

Mike Bray 
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He Sets a High Standard: A Chat with Lawrie Bau 
By Mike Bray 

SPOTLIGHT on our MEMBERS 

L  
awrie was born, raised, 

educated, and spent most of 

his adult life in and around 

Chicago, Illinois.  He 

received his law degree and B.B.A. degree 

from Northwestern University.  While in 

business school, Lawrie met his wife 

Marilyn.  They were married just before his 

last year of law school.  During the early 

years of Lawrieôs young career, the 

newlyweds moved to Florida where they 

were closer to Marilynôs family.  In a script 

stranger than fiction, the climate in the 

sunshine state was detrimental to Lawrieôs 

health. The ultimate solution? A move 

back to Chicago where the climate was 

healthier for him!  Lawrie spent the 

majority of his career practicing law, with 

22 years as litigation counsel for a major 

corporation in the steel and construction 

industry.   

Lawrieôs interest in photography started at 

age 15.  He had a friend with access to a 

darkroom, and as was common at the 

time, the photography hobby involved 

taking pictures and developing your own 

prints.  Taking those early black and white 

photos involved his box camera with a film 

pack of 10 negatives.  Each negative had to 

be removed before taking the next photo!  

Lawrie remembers entering his first photo 

contest when he was still 15 years old. 

In the early years, Lawrie and his family 

enjoyed summer vacations in Wisconsin.  The 

love of travel and travel photography stuck 

and Lawrie bought better camera equipment 

to document their trips.  One of his favorites 

was the Konica FT1 motor film camera which 

had many advanced features for its time.  His 

newest camera, the Lumix ZS40 digital 

camera is light-weight and small.  It is a great 

travel camera because of its size, but also 

takes great photos.  Lawrieôs long-term love of 

travel photography resulted in many slides, 

videos and prints. Travel trips have taken 

Lawrie and Marilyn to far away destinations 

like China, Hong Kong, Australia, New 

Zealand, Israel, Turkey and several countries 

in Europe.  Both Lawrie and Marilyn were 

ardent bicycle riders and belonged to the 

Evanston bicycle club when living in Illinois, 

and the Laguna Woods bicycle club after they 

moved to the Village.  On one travel trip, 

Lawrie and Marilyn rode 400 miles in ten days 

cycling from Heidelberg, Germany to 

Salzburg, Austria! 
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SPOTLIGHT on our MEMBERS 

A Chat with Lawrie Bau - continued By Mike Bray 

Lawrie and Marilyn moved to Laguna 

Woods in 1999, just 4 years after his 

retirement in Chicago.  The move put them 

closer to their three daughters, as well as 

their 4 grandchildren.  Once in the Village, 

Lawrie took advantage of many of the 

amenities available to residents, including 

memberships in various clubs, such as the 

Camera Club and the Bicycle club, and 

enrollment in Emeritus classes. 

Lawrie has found great value in taking the 

Emeritus classes offered by Saddleback 

College.  He has taken classes from Kara 

Patterson, Laura Hoffman, Kevin Haas, 

and others offering classes related to 

photography.  In addition, he has taken 

classes in other fields such as Current 

Events and Film as Literature. Lawrie said 

that he tries to take three classes each 

semester.  The benefits in staying 

challenged and current from his continuing 

education shows in work he shares in 

photo classes and critiques.  All the images 

chosen for this article scored 9ôs in our 

periodic critiques, and several were among 

the top scoring images at our yearend 

competitions.  This is a laudable 

achievement for someone who has been in 

the Club for over 20 years and continues to 

compete successfully with our best 

photographers!  
















